Public Safety Committee Meeting

November 20, 2014

The Public Safety Committee met Thursday, November 20, 2014, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall Conference Room. Present were Chairperson Mark Ahner and Committee Members Roxanna Brush and Jerry Partridge.  Committee Member Susanne Galbraith was excused.  Also present was Public Works Director Scott Gray, Captain Mark Reddick, Captain Casey Prell and Committee Recorder/HR/Payroll Officer Billie Burkhalter.

Chairperson Ahner brought the meeting to order.
ORDINANCE NO. 1280: An Ordinance Amending Section 22-144 of the Code of Ordinances of the City of Miles City, Montana, so as to designate school zone speed limits within the City of Miles City:

Chairperson Ahner explained to the Committee that currently 15 mph school zone speed limits are not enforceable and cannot be until the Montana Department of Transportation (MDT) has completed an investigation in these areas.  


Chairperson Ahner stated that from this investigation MDT recommended that 15 mph speed zones be designated and supported by an Ordinance in school zones. He explained Custer County High School was not looked at due to this area not being designated as an Urban Route.  He stated the City Council had previously decided that around Pearl Street there should be a 15 mph speed limit from half a block before Lincoln Street (east end) all the way over to Montana Ave where it intersects with Pearl Street so as to include Trinity Lutheran School. Director Gray stated he would recommend all of Pearl Street be included in this Ordinance.
**
Committee member Brush moved to recommend to Council to approve Ordinance No. 1280, an Ordinance Amending Section 22-144 of the Code of Ordinance of the City of Miles City, Montana, so as to designate school zone speed limits within the City of Miles City to include Director Gray’s recommendation for all of Pearl Street to be included.  Committee member Partridge seconded the motion.

Captain Reddick questioned if there were any recommendations from MDT on the hours

of the speed limit.  Chairperson Ahner stated MDT recommended that 15 mph be in effect 

through the school hours but the City Council recommended it be in effect all hours year round. 

Director Gray stated he would also recommend the 15 mph be in effect 24 hours a day for 365 

days a year.
**
Committee member Brush moved to amend the original motion to include language in Ordinance No. 1280, to make the speed limit in this area be in effect 24 hours a day for, 365 days a year.  Committee member Partridge seconded the motion, which then passed unanimously, 3-0.


Director Gray requested in the area around Highland Park School to extend the 15 mph 
speed limit zone all the way to Sewell Street. 
**
Committee member Partridge moved to amend the original motion to include language in Ordinance No. 1280, to extend the 15 mph speed limit to Sewell St.  Committee member Brush seconded the motion, which then passed unanimously, 3-0.
**
Original motion then passed unanimously, 3-0.
TRAFFIC CONTROL MEASURES ON STOWER STREET

Doug Flint, 712 Atlantic, stated he lives in the area of Stower Street and is concerned with oversized vehicles, such as ranch pickups with trailers going down this street. He explained that Stower Street is narrow and with the addition of cars parking on both sides of the street, these oversized vehicles case a traffic hazard.  He questioned if the City could put a sign by the City Shop that could direct this traffic to the existing truck route. Chairperson Ahner stated that the signs that are currently on the truck route are intended for bigger vehicles then a horse trailer or 1 ton pickup and didn’t believe it would be feasible to direct these vehicles in another direction.  He did state that the City could be accommodating with adding additional signs along the truck route to try and alleviate the congestion.


Committee member Brush discussed the possibility of alleviating congestion of vehicles by allowing parking on only one side of the street. Committee member Partridge stated he was concerned with the parking around Lincoln School.  The facility at this school continually park close to sidewalks even though they have been requested not to.  

Chairperson Ahner requested Director Gray to research the area around the City Shop and see if additional truck routes signs would need to be placed. He further requested Director Gray to research the parking and crosswalk areas around Lincoln School.  When Director Gray has completed these tasks he will bring them back to the Committee.   

REQUEST OF CITIZENS
· None.
ADJOURNMENT
**
Having no more business to come before the Committee, Committee Member Partridge moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Brush and passed unanimously, 3-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted:


Public Safety Committee Chairperson:

___________________________

_______________________________
Billie D. Burkhalter, Recorder

Chairperson Mark Ahner
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